

Brimrod Primary School Newsletter Friday 10th December 2021



Brimrod Primary School Values

Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.



This Week's winners:

Good to be green: **Year 3**Attendance: **Year 3**Punctuality: **Nursery**

This Week's Home Learning Superstars!!!!

Year 1 Callum Jackson

Year 2 Noor Khan

Year 3 Ilyass Yakine

Year 4 Aizah Din

Year 5 Khadijah Al Madaniyah

Year 6 Ramaye Balint



	Attendance	Punctuality
	No. of sessions missed	No. of late marks
Nursery	11	6
Reception	23	9
Year 1	35	16
Year 2	25	15
Year 3	9	11
Year 4	14	10
Year 5	29	13
Year 6	22	7
*	Attendance Stars Year 3	Punctuality Stars Nursery

There have been a lot of children arriving late to school this week. Punctuality is being monitored and any children arriving late on a regular basis will be shared with the school's Educational Welfare Officer.



Walking around school, it is clear to see, busy little hands as busy as can be,

Creating a plethora of Christmas delights ,to hang amongst the twinkling lights

No matter the time, no matter the weather, look at what we have created together!





Challenge 14



Our challenge this week is to think about what you could do over the holiday to help someone who cares for you?

Who could you help and how?

News and Notices

Friday 10th December 2021



Covid-19 Update

COVID-19

As you will be aware, Boris Johnson has announced that further measures will be put in place in the coming weeks to try and curb the spread of the Omicron variant. The guidelines sent out to schools yesterday state that schools will remain open and that attendance continues to be mandatory.

I want to reassure parents that all measures required are currently in place and any further changes over the coming weeks will be emailed to you when we receive them so please keep checking your emails and the school website over the holiday period.



Christmas cards

Unfortunately, we will not be having our usual school Christmas post box in place, as we try to reduce the chance of Covid-19 infection. We are, however, allowing children to bring in cards for their classmates and give them out in class. Thank you for your understanding



Wow-December

Next Friday, those children who have walked to school at least once a week throughout December will earn their next badge. The December badge is the next in the endangered animal series and features an orang-utan. The winners of the November Award were Year 1. I wonder who will win it in December?



Breakfast Club—Changes from January 2022

From January 2022, Breakfast Club will no longer operate on a drop in basis. Over the last year, the club has grown considerably and due to health and safety reasons we can only accommodate a limited number of children on a full time basis. If your child usually attends Breakfast Club then you will have had a letter about requesting a place and you will receive a letter confirming whether your child has been given a place before we finish for Christmas. We will be operating a waiting list system for any places that become available in the future. For further information please contact the school office.



Christmas Performances

From next week you will be able to see your children's Christmas performances on their class page on the school website. Each class has focussed their Christmas performance on a different country that they will be following throughout the year and will be the focus for other activities such as sports day and Diversity week. They have learned about how Christmas is celebrated in their chosen country and are looking forward to sharing this with you.

Dates for the diary

Tuesday 14th December—Class performances available on the class pages of the school website

Friday 17th December—Christmas parties and break up (Non-uniform and Christmas jumpers)

Return to school—Tuesday 4th January 2022



Brimrod Primary School Values

Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.

Online Safety Friday 10th December 2021





Please see the school website for more information on online safety and the school policies.